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Budget Shortfall Will Undermine Frontline Health Services

_____________________________________

The IHCA President, Dr. Paul Oslizlok, has expressed his extreme concern that the Budget will result in very damaging cutbacks in frontline health services. This will inevitably occur because of the limited increase of 2.1% provided in the Health Current Budget and the 20% cut in its Capital Budget. He said the IHCA had estimated that an 8% increase was required in the HSE Current Budget to provide for the required level of service, implying there is a 5.9% shortfall in next year’s budget provision for health.

Dr Oslizlok said this presents a serious risk that frontline services to patients will be cut back steeply to stay within the restrictive 2009 Health Budget. This comes on top of cutbacks that have been introduced during the Summer and Autumn 2008, as this year’s budget is estimated to be about 2% below what is needed to deliver the level of health services demanded by a growing population, with a high birth rate and an ageing population.

The IHCA is seeking an urgent meeting with the HSE and the Minister for Health and Children to review the delivery of frontline health services in these difficult budgetary circumstances. The IHCA will consider the implications of the Budget in greater depth at its Council meeting on Saturday, October 18th next. 

For further information contact the IHCA Offices at 01-2989123 
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